
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council 
Name: Ramona Mikelson 
Phone Number: 2535143875 
Email: ramona.mikelson@highlandparknc.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(10) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 04/07/2022 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 04/11/2022 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-1415 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council, representing more than 60,000
stakeholders, supports this Motion [Exhibit 1] that would direct Los Angeles Homeless Services
Authority to identify and report in 30 days all agency staff and contracted providers who have
received naloxone training and distribution along with frequency status and opportunities to expand
and require naloxone training and distribution to all contracted street-based services, shelter sites and
their participants. We also agree with the second part of the motion that directs the Chief Legislative
Office to report all City departments that currently provide services to people experiencing
homelessness (PEH) to confirm proper training and distribution of naloxone to all these departments.
Naloxone, commonly known by its brand name Narcan, is a non-addictive life-saving medicine.
Increasing the availability of naloxone and ensuring that all shelter and homeless services staff have
been trained in administering it has the potential to save the lives of many Angelenos already in
crisis 

mailto:NCSupport@lacity.org


COMMUNITY IMPACT STATEMENT
April 7, 2022

Attn: Council President Nury Martinez, Councilmember Kevin De Leon, Councilmember Gil
Cedillo

From: Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council

RE: Naloxone Training and Distribution / Street-Based Services / Shelter Sites / Drug Overdose
/ People Experiencing Homelessness / Los Angeles Homeless Services Authority (Council File:
21-1415)

Dear Los Angeles City Councilmembers,

The Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council, representing more than 60,000
stakeholders,  supports this Motion [Exhibit 1] that would direct Los Angeles Homeless Services
Authority to identify and report in 30 days all agency staff and contracted providers who have
received naloxone training and distribution along with frequency status and opportunities to
expand and require naloxone training and distribution to all contracted street-based services,
shelter sites and their participants.

We also agree with the second part of the motion that directs the Chief Legislative Office
to report all City departments that currently provide services to people experiencing
homelessness (PEH) to confirm proper training and distribution of naloxone to all these
departments.

Naloxone, commonly known by its brand name Narcan, is a non-addictive life-saving
medicine. Increasing the availability of naloxone and ensuring that all shelter and homeless
services staff have been trained in administering it has the potential to save the lives of many
Angelenos already in crisis

Sincerely,

Duncan Gregory
President
Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council
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https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=21-1415
https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=21-1415
https://clkrep.lacity.org/onlinedocs/2021/21-1415_mot_12-01-21.pdf


Exhibit 1
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